lmmanuel Christian Reformed Church
March 31, 2019
WELCOME TO IMMANUEL!
We’re glad that you joined us today, and we pray that you will encounter God through prayer, worship, and his word.
Guest mailboxes are located after the alphabetical list of members.  Please pick up this information if you would like details on Immanuel’s ministries.  
This morning Pastor Tom will lead us in worship.
Offerings:  General Fund & Legacy Fund – Christian Education
There will be no worship at Immanuel this evening as we will combine at Georgetown CRC at 5:30PM.
NURSERY

Today: 

  8:45AM
Jessica Den Hartigh, Caleb Gaffner

11:00AM
Lisa Vis, Denise Hoekwater,




Annah Huberts, Aspen Postma
Next Sunday:


  8:45AM
Paige Mokma, Lauren Miedema

11:00AM
Amber Vedders, Phyllis Wigger,




Paige Wigger, Kaylee Vander Veen

  5:30PM
The nursery room will be open but unstaffed.
CHILDREN’S WORSHIP
NO CW Today or April 7 – resumes on April 14
MEETINGS TODAY


No Education – resumes on April 14
THIS WEEK

THURSDAY

APRIL 4

7:00PM


Knitting Ministry

NEXT SUNDAY – APRIL 7, 2019
8:45 & 11:00AM

Interim Pastor Tom Swieringa
Offerings: General Fund & Building Fund
5:30PM

Interim Pastor Tom Swieringa
Offering:  New City Kids

THE LAURELS OF HUDSONVILLE – 9:00AM
Elder Aaron Eggebeen
Vredevoogd, Wiechel, Brian Wigger families
MEETINGS – APRIL 7
No Education – resumes on April 14
PRAYER REQUESTS

We express our sympathy to Ethel Steenwyk on the death of her husband, Clarence (Claus), on March 27.  The funeral was held at Immanuel on March 29.  May God give his comfort and peace.
We extend our sympathy to Mary Jane & Bart Geers and family on the death of Mary Jane’s father, Severt Vander Esch, on March 27.  May the Lord continue to comfort them in this time of sorrow.
Coleton Butterworth had been hospitalized due to a blood infection and a pressure ulcer and returned home again this past week.  Pray for continued recovery.
Art Postmus had a successful procedure this past Monday to relieve fluid pressure on his brain.  He returned home again on Tuesday and we pray for complete healing.
Marion Vande Steeg had colon cancer surgery this past week.  Pray for continued recovery and good test results.
Les Knot – Mary Free Bed rehab
Laurie Kooienga – stem cell transplant recovery

Joe Lems – severe back pain
Sharon Ondersma – The Laurels of Hudsonville rehab
Pete Van Rijs – durable cancer remission

Council Members

Please keep our council members in your prayers during this time of transition.

Military

Major Ron Thenn – Army (Hawaii)
WEEKLY PRAYER GUIDE

SUNDAY

Remember in prayer and with a card this week:  

Clara Timmer, Arie Verkaik
MONDAY

Pray for God’s strength to be with the many persecuted Christians in Sri Lanka.
TUESDAY

Pray for God’s blessing and protection this week on our Technology Director, Jeff Van Dyke.

WEDNESDAY

Pray for Rev Cal & Jamie Hofland as they work with Resonate Global Mission.
THURSDAY
Pray for these young adults and remember them with a note or card:  Tara Vander Meer, Katelyn Vander Ploeg,

Hope Gaffner
FRIDAY

Pray for God’s blessing on our Youth Ministries.
SATURDAY

Ask God to bless the civil and church leaders of our city and the residents of your street.

Denominational Prayer Line:  1-888-CRC-PRAY

CHURCH ANNOUNCEMENTS
Sunday Evenings at Immanuel
You are invited to a time of LEARNING ABOUT and PRACTICING the POWER OF PRAYER both individually and corporately as a Church Family.  Included each week will be specific time for prayer regarding the Holy Spirit giving us guidance in our search for our next pastor.  Here are areas of focus over the coming weeks.  Please note that the schedule may be expanded/adjusted . . . as the Holy Spirit leads.
March 31
Combined worship at Georgetown CRC
       (Pastor Tom preaching)

April 7

“Jesus’ Principles of Living Prayer”

April 14

Guest pastor

April 21

Guest pastor

April 28

“Jesus’ Principles of Praying with Power”

May 5

“Into the Gap . . . the Call to Intercession”

May 12

“Vision and Prayer”
Congregational Potluck

Join us for a potluck on Sunday, April 14, at 12:30PM in the FLC.  Last names starting with A-M please bring a hot dish; N-Z a salad/dessert.

If you are able to bring extra or make your dishes larger, it would be appreciated so we can accommodate visitors
Search Team (Website) Update

As of this past Tuesday evening, we’ve posted the open ministry positions of Pastor and that of Worship Planner to our website under the tab “employment opportunities”.  We thank you, as a Search Team, for your prayers throughout this process.  Your ongoing prayers are needed and appreciated!  This same post has been placed on the CRC and the RCA websites as well.
Education Committee Members Needed
The Education Committee is looking for 2 or 3 new members. We usually meet every 2-3 months for an hour or so - it's not a large commitment.  Please prayerfully consider if this is an area where you could serve.  Please contact Allen (616-581-8943 or email (avedders@att.net).
Guatemala Team Fundraiser
Would you be willing to support the 2019 Immanuel CRC Vision Trip to Guatemala?  Here's an easy way to help our group cover some of their costs.
The Vision Trip Team will be collecting all of your returnable cans and bottles from now until the end of July.  There is a drop box in the FLC entry where you can drop off your donation - OR, just call or text Tammy Wolters at 616-813-1354, and she will arrange a time to pick them up from your house.
We will gladly accept all of your returnables - aluminum, plastic or glass, pop, "soda", or "other".
Pastor Search Team Mailbox
The Pastor Search Team has a mailbox at the end of the member mailboxes (far right, alphabetical) with forms for pastor recommendations.  This is a very informal request at this time, and the committee will be looking to gather more specific information in the coming months.
If there is a pastor you would like to recommend, please take a form from the mailbox, fill it out, and put it back in the manila folder in the same mailbox.
Thank you, The Pastor Search Team

FINANCIAL UPDATES
March 24, 2019
General Fund


$11,462
Benevolent Fund


       722

Holland Rescue Mission
       200

General Fund Year-to-Date

Received
       $465,311
Budget goal

  476,825
Over (Under)

   (11,514)
Budget received – 98%
Fiscal year – July 1, 2018 – June 30, 2019
To fulfill our General Fund budget, 

an average weekly offering of $12,226 is necessary.

Please tithe in faith and as your response to God’s blessings.
March Corners Offering – Hand2Hand
Contributions to Immanuel can be made in four ways:

· Weekly offerings during our worship service

· Online giving through PayPal

· Auto-giving through your bank
· Mailing a check to the church address
April Offerings

  7

General Fund & Building Fund



New City Kids

14

General Fund & Level 3 Tuition Assistance



New City Kids

19

Love INC (Good Friday)

21

General Fund & Short-Term Missions



Jehovah-Jireh

28

General Fund & Benevolent Fund



Jehovah-Jireh
REQUESTED ANNOUNCEMENTS
UC Celebration Banquet

Please join us on Monday, April 29 at Unity Christian High School for an evening of fellowship, celebration and praise for all that the Lord has done for Unity, through our faithful and supportive community!  Following dinner, UC’s Bands, Choirs and Orchestra will be the featured entertainment at this year’s event.  A variety show is planned that includes students performing excerpts from the fall musical Newsies, a drum cadence, and fun skits that show the “then and now” on how Unity has changed, through the generations. 

Location:  UC Multipurpose Gym, 5900 48th Avenue, Hudsonville
Time:

5:45 – 6:25PM Arrival
6:30PM All guests seated for Dinner/Concert
RSVP:  No later than Friday, April 19
Call 616.662.4011 
or email development@unitychristian.org
Invite your friends and family to join you at a table, and celebrate Unity with dinner on us! (As this is a fundraiser, you will be asked to help us continue the mission of developing followers of Christ into leaders through your financial support!) 
Also, if you have made a reservation but find that you are not able to attend, please help us be good stewards and call 616.662.4011 or email development@unitychristian.org to let us know!  Thank you!

Scrap Metal Drive 2019 – May 3 & 4

On the weekend of May 3 and 4, Unity Christian will once again hold a Scrap Metal Drive to raise funds for the Education Foundations of Hudsonville Christian and UCHS. The drive will be held at 5790 Balsam Dr. in Hudsonville (across from Hudsonville Lanes) from 12-8PM on Friday, and 8AM-2PM on Saturday. Check out the Ad on UC’s Facebook page and the UC website!

Love INC Opportunities

· Blankets+ Bedding Volunteer

Join our team who preps and provides blankets for local families. Looking for 2 volunteers to come weekly- on any day/time of their choosing!
· Office Volunteer
Join our office volunteer team and help with tasks such as filing, scanning, data entry and volunteer timesheets. Fun work environment and flexible weekly hours.
· Saturday Warehouse Volunteers
Join our Saturday crew - the busiest day of the week - and greet customers, assist in unloading donations, and forming relationships with other volunteers. Any time between 10am-3pm.m 9am-1pm.
To volunteer at Love INC, contact Volunteer@loveinthenameofchrist.org or call 616-662-3300 ext 127 for more details, to set up a tour of our campus and get involved.

· Every year Love INC and our church partners collect supplies to fill camp bags for those who can't afford the materials or forgot their camp bag at home.

Items To Donate: 
Comb or Hairbrush

Spiral Notebook

Flashlight (please keep batteries separate)

We ask for these items by Tuesday, April 30th.
Donations for camp bags can be delivered to the Relational Ministry on our Hudsonville campus.  Direct any questions to Tarah at Tarahv@loveinthenameofchrist.org.
Women of all Ages

Please join us in spending a day with Sharon Garlough Brown author of the Sensible Shoes book series.  Her topic will be Breathe:  Finding Rest For Your Soul.  Come away for a day to slow down and practice disciplines that help us keep in step with the unhurried rhythm of Jesus.
We will meet at Ridgewood CRC (1571 Baldwin Street, Jenison) on April 27.  Doors open at 8:30 AM with the retreat from 9 AM-3:00 PM.  Cost is $15.00 which includes snack and lunch.  Advance registration required.  Contact:  Vicki at vickistreek@yahoo.com  (616) 457-9405 or Deb at mikevmde@gmail.com  (616) 669-1252 for more information.

Live-in Home Manager Needed

Georgetown Harmony Homes is opening a new home for 6 adult men with developmental disabilities later this year, and is accepting applications for a full-time Live-in Home Manager. Salary plus a separate apartment are provided. May be an opportunity for singles or couples. Part-time staff provide relief during evening and weekend hours. College degree preferred, high school grad with significant experience will be considered. If you have a heart for disability ministry and have interest in this or resident care positions, please go to the employment page at
www.georgetownharmonyhomes.org.
Great Escape Day Camp Now Hiring for Summer 2019
Applicants needed for 10 paid Camp Counselor positions to plan and lead activities at the 2019 Great Escape Summer Day Camp, in Holland!  Candidates should be outgoing and have a heart for leading children/adolescents in a Christian environment.  College students pursuing careers working with elementary and/or middle school age children, preferred.  Assistant Counselor applicants must be going into their Junior year of high school for 2019-2020 school year, or older.  Staff shifts vary between 7:30pm - 6:00pm Monday-Friday, starting June 10.  -No night or weekends!  Job description and application at www.neighborsplus.org.
Follow the links under the “For Youth” tab!  Questions: email greatescape@neighborsplus.org or call 616.399.9190 ext. 325.
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